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Room 801, Hong Kong Academy of Medicine, 99 Wong Chuk Hang Road, Aberdeen, Hong Kong. 

Tel: (852) 2871 8871 / Fax: (852) 2785 1850 

 
To : All Paediatric Trainees who start their training on or after 1 July 2013 
 
From : Dr Winnie WY Tse, Honorary Secretary 
 
Date : 21 March, 2013 
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Re: Announcement from the Council regarding Neonatal Resuscitation Program 

(NRP) 

 

Scenario-based simulation training in neonatal resuscitation has been regarded as a core 

and effective training for clinical professionals in providing up to standard neonatal care. 

At the 140th Council meeting on 18 Sep 2012, the College Council discussed and resolved 

that all paediatric trainees should undergo formal structured training in neonatal 

resuscitation organized by the College or its equivalent. This was formally endorsed by the 

Hong Kong Academy of Medicine on 4 Dec 2012. The Neonatal Resuscitation Program 

(NRP) will be included as a mandatory requirement for the Membership of the Hong Kong 

College of Paediatricians in the College Accreditation Guidelines. 

 

Therefore, for all new paediatric trainees who start their training on or after 1
st
 July 2013, 

applications for the Membership of Hong Kong College of Paediatricians should be 

accompanied by evidence of satisfactory completion of the NRP within their paediatric 

training. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Winnie WY Tse 

Honorary Secretary 

 

 

 

c.c. Dr SN Wong, President 

 Dr CW Chan, Chairman, Accreditation Committee 

 Prof YL Lau, Vice President and Chairman, Education Committee 

 Dr HB Chan, Chairman, Examination Committee 

 Dr CK Li, Chairman, Membership Committee     
 
 


